
COUNCIL – TUESDAY, 5 NOVEMBER 2024 
 
QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 
 
 
QUESTION FROM COUNCILLOR J WINDRAM TO COUNCILLOR A WOODMAN 
 
“Residents on Haslyn Walk are worried that the project to address the parking issues is still 
outstanding and that another potentially wet winter is going to continue to blight their daily 
lives.  

Can the portfolio holder provide an update and a timeline on the Haslyn Walk 
improvement project which will when completed help to address the flooding and 
parking problem along with a particular stretch of road?” 

 
REPONSE FROM COUNCILLOR A WOODMAN TO COUNCILLOR J WINDRAM 
 
“Both I and the shadow portfolio holder have been kept updated by officers on this scheme.  
Having experienced delays initially with procuring suitable contractors for this carpark 
improvement scheme, which will also alleviate flooding in the area, I understand that we are 
currently awaiting approval from for Leicestershire County Council Highways department to 
enable the scheme to commence. 
 
LCC has committed to proving us with a response this week. As soon as the appropriate 
permissions are in place, residents will be notified and work will start.  We are very sorry for 
the delay.” 


